411 Brixton Avenue St. Lembert, P.Q. February 16, 1964

Dear Miss Fidler,

Enclosed is a copy of the letter I sent to Mr. Wordley. It is not easy to check on comets visible over 40 years ago, and that is well before my time:

I may be in Toronto for a few days early in March.

I am interested in doing a little research into 19th Century amateur astronomy in Canada, and on the events leading up to the founding of our society. The Montreal Centre has all "Journals" from 1918, and although I have not gone through all of them as yet, I have found very little on the founding or early history of our society. Has the National Office copies of the very early publications of the society, and if so, would it be possible to look through them if I can get to Toronto?

When does the Toronto Centre held its' meeting(s) in March? Perhaps I can arrange my trip so that I can attend a meeting.

Best regards, and good observing.

Jim Low